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Northfield Lane,

Willoughton

Gainsborough

DN21 5RT

Tel: 01427 668381

Email: enquiries@willoughton.lincs.sch.uk
Track and Trace over the festive Period

Dear Parents/ Carers,

On 8th December, the DfE informed schools that they will be expected to continue to support the Government’s track and trace system up to and including the 23rd December. Therefore I am writing to ask you to inform school if your child receives a positive Coronavirus test result between 18th and 23rd December. 

If you need to contact school to inform us of a positive test for your child please do so on the following e-mail address: enquiries@willoughton.lincs.sch.uk
We will check the in-box at 10 am on the six days between 18th and 23rd December and contact the Public Health Protection Team to seek advice about any further action that may need to be taken if we receive notification of any positive test results. It would be helpful if you could include a contact telephone number and the date when your child first sated showing symptoms in the e-mail.

Please note that DfE and Public Health England guidance clearly states that “parents only need to contact the school if symptoms emerged within 48 hours of pupils being in school.” As we finish on 17th December, this means that if any symptoms emerge after midnight on Saturday 19th December you do not need to contact school and should use the normal track and trace system.

The DfE have  made 23rd December the cut-off date for reporting positive test results to schools because while the symptoms may develop two days after the end of the term (e.g. on the Saturday), in many cases it could take people a few additional days to book a test and receive the results. 
If we need to inform families of advice from the Public Health Protection Team we will do so via text. I must make it clear any message we send will simply be passing on advice received from the Public Health Protection Team and that you should contact the local public health teams if you have any questions about the text. 
Best wishes,

Mrs Waplington

